## Chi Yun School

## Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption

7 th February, 2020 Dear Parents / Guardians:

The Education Bureau (EDB) announced on January 31 that due to the latest epidemic development, all schools in Hong Kong (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools, special schools and private schools offering non-formal curriculum) would resume classes on March 2 the earliest pending further assessment.

The EDB will continue to act on medical advice and take into account schools' preparation work and the supply of protective equipment in the community, and will decide on the date of class resumption when the conditions are ready for it.

Meanwhile, the EDB strongly urged students to avoid going to areas affected by the epidemic outbreak. Parents should also arrange for their children who are travelling abroad to return to Hong Kong as soon as possible. After returning to Hong Kong, they should be mindful of their physical conditions. If they feel unwell, they should seek medical treatment as soon as possible to safeguard their health. During the period of postponement of class resumption, students should stay at home and avoid going to crowded places, parents should not allow students to travel abroad in order to lower the risk of being infected.

The Hong Kong government announced on February 5 that Hong Kong will start requiring all travellers from mainland China to be placed on a mandatory 14-day quarantine, students who have travelled to Mainland China or have had close contact with person travelled to Mainland China, are advised to stay at home for at least two weeks after returning to Hong Kong. Also, parents should take your child to a registered medical practitioner, seek medical advice to ensure that no fever, cough, or upper respiratory tract infection symptoms were found on the student, please provide doctor's certificate before resuming classes or coming back to hostel, In addition, all parents are required to complete the "Student Health Declaration Form during the Chinese New Year holidays" and notify the school at least two working days before returning to school.

During the period of postponement of class resumption, our school will remain open to take care of the students who might be unattended at home, and we will step up cleansing and take preventive measures.

Thank you for your attention. If you have any further enquiries, please feel free to contact nurse, warden, class teacher or hostel parents (Tel: 2386 2010).

Yours faithfully,

Chung Lai Kuen

Acting Principal, Chi Yun School